
Hi Bill, 
 
We hope that you and your family are doing well and enjoying this beautiful spring weather!!  As you 
are aware, the Town of Seabrook did not allow the residents of Meadowstone Park to receive town 
placards last summer due to the COVID pandemic.  Understandably so given the circumstances at the 
time!!  However, as the pandemic is beginning to come under control with the vaccinations, along with 
the continuation of mask wearing and some social distancing, as taxpayers to the town, we are hopeful 
that this year we will be able to receive parking placards with your encouragement and that of the Town 
Council. 
 
Please keep in mind that the residents at Meadowstone Park (located on Route 286 in Seabrook) are 
mostly elder retirees who otherwise have a difficult time gaining access to the beach given the danger of 
walking on Route 286.  Also, the park does not allow pets which we understand is another concern of 
the council and other residents.  We find it very unfair that just because we are a ‘seasonal’ park that we 
are being punished from the luxury of driving our car to the beach and parking for the day to enjoy the 
beach like other Seabrook taxpayers do.  There are plenty of full-time residents that rent out their 
properties to ‘seasonal and/or part time renters’ that aren’t being punished as we are.  We bought into 
the park with the understanding that we would be given one parking pass each season through the 
town.  Again, understandable with the exception last year due to the COVID pandemic, but moving 
forward it is totally unfair – we are elder, and, we are taxpayers. 
 
We would appreciate your (and the council’s) consideration or entertaining giving the residents of 
Meadowstone Park our parking placards back moving forward.  Please feel free to read our concerns at 
the upcoming April 5th meeting. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ron & Elsie Vallante 
Meadowstone Park 
Lot 104 
 
 


